
    Greetings from Delta Junction, Alaska, where I am praising the Lord for His 
goodness, safety and many blessings. “O LORD our Lord, how excellent is thy 
name in all the earth!” Psalm 8:9.   

   As most of you know, Nancy has been down in the lower 48 with her parents 
since April. Her Mom has been diagnosed with cancer, so she has been down 
there helping. I have stayed here in Alaska to continue with the ministry. If 
things should change, I will go to the lower 48 as well. We feel that the Lord 
would have me stay here for now.   

   Last year it seemed as if just about everything was put on hold because of the 
virus. Visiting and other ministries were just about to a standstill. We praise the 
Lord that now things are wide open and at full throttle. I thank the Lord for the 
opportunity to see an individual kneel in a doctor’s office in Fairbanks and ask 
Jesus into his heart. The Lord had me there with someone else but during that 
appointment an individual that I have known for years came out into the waiting 
room. He saw me and came over to me. He said that he needed to pray and ask 
Jesus into his heart. Please keep him in your prayers as he begins his life with 
Christ. 

   Due to a tragic automobile accident outside of Glennallen, Alaska back in 
May, I was asked to go down to meet with some of the responders on the call. I 
have been down there a couple of times to meet with them and pray with them. I 
hope to go down there at least once a month as the long as the weather holds. 
The road going to Glennallen can get very bad in the winter and sometimes is 
impassable. It is easy to make the trip in the summer, even with the road 
construction going on now. The 24 hours of daylight makes it easy to drive the 
300-mile round-trip in one day. Please continue to pray as I meet with these 
individuals that God will comfort them and open the hearts of those that are lost. 
Please pray also for the families that were impacted by this terrible accident. 
There have been several deaths in that area recently. Many here in Delta have 
lost loved ones also in the past few weeks. Please pray that God will keep open 
these doors of opportunity with these individuals and organizations.  

   Nancy and appreciate all the prayers and support so much. I am sorry for the 
delay in getting this letter to you. We do not take your faithful prayers or support 
for granted and are truly thankful for all of you.  Please keep Bobby, Frank, 
Michael, and the many others with whom we have contact almost daily. I desire 
your prayers as I minister to all those that the Lord brings our way.    

   Please continue to pray for a newer vehicle – a 4x4 ¾ ton crew cab or 1 ton 
crew cab truck, or a large 4x4 SUV, or perhaps a 4x4 van – just whatever God 
wants us to have. God gave us what we needed back in 2000. Our truck now has 
over 409,000 miles on it. We continue to use it for Him and plan to continue for 
as long as He keeps it going. It is truly the grace of God that is keeping it road 
worthy.  

   Please keep Nancy and her parents in prayer for strength, health, peace, and 
comfort. Through it all, we can rest in His grace knowing He is in control of it 
all. 

Love in Christ, 

				 

Ernie and Nancy 
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